RIVER REGION RUNNERS MEETING

February 18, 2016

The February R3 meeting was held at Cucos Mexican Restaurant in Montgomery. President Beth Johnson preceded over the meeting at 6:30 pm.

The following officers were present: Jenny Smith, Vice President Irene Tyner, Treasurer Barb Stever, Secretary

Attendees

Chris Stever	Beth Johnson
Barb Stever	John Johnson
Lilly Preston	Irene Tyner
Pete Preston	John Porter
Julie DeBardelaben	West Marcus
Jenny Smith	Bobby Reaves

Meeting Minutes

Barb Stever passed around a copy of the minutes from the January meeting for review. There were no corrections or additions noted. Lilly preston motioned to approve the minutes and it was seconded by Barb Stever and the minutes were approved.

Financial Report

Irene Tyner passed around a copy of the financial report to everyone for review. She stated she had made the financial report to reflect one side showing dates of the transactions we had taken place and the other the running account of what was spent and income we received. She stated we had a lot of memberships that had come in. She said we received payment from the Hope Inspired Ministries Run, The Mardi Gras Run and the Saints and Sinners Run. She said she was going to ask Dave about the donation he gave to Saints and Sinners as they had already given them money from the club. Barb said she would ask Dave about this and he would get back to us by the next meeting. Irene said they had paid money to RRCA membership dues, bibs, annual storage fees, reimbursed Pete for office supplies, and course marking supplies.

Beginning Balance	\$6,793.63
Income	1,742.00
Expenses	1,874.89
Ending Balance	\$6,660.74

Race Schedule

Jim Larkins was out of town and asked Barb to distribute the race schedule that he had left her with. Beth Johnson told us of runs we had upcoming; 20th of Feb was the CCAP Run, the Montgomery Marathon and Half on the 12th of March, Opp Rattlesnake Rodeo that Barb and Dave are doing on the 2nd of April, and the Peach Run on the 18th of June. Beth said they had done a fun run at Lagoon Park trail and it was a nice trail to run. She said that someone from MAX Federal Credit Union contacted her about a run they wanted us to do in April, but Pete said our schedule was too full for a run at that time and suggested maybe at the end of May or the first part of June. Pete said doing a race for them would look good on our resume with other races.

Old Business

Jim Larkins has been pricing clocks for us as the other 2 clocks we have for backup do not work. We need to either have them fixed or replaced so we will have a clock in case our good one goes down. Pete had talked about replacing our portable tent as the last one is garbage. He would like to get one that has our logo for our club printed somewhere on it. Pete said that he thought Barb Gill was working on that project.

New Business

Beth Johnson wanted us to come up with a fun run and a place to have one. We came up with a run on March 26, 2016, at Ft. Toulouse in Wetumpka.. It will be called the Bunny Hop Fun Run! We will have refreshments and things to do and Beth said to don't forget your bunny ears! John said it would be cool to do an Easter egg hunt while the runners were running, hiding plastic eggs on the course for those to find, with maybe a clue in the egg as to where a giant egg was hidden with a special prize inside it. Everyone thought that was a great idea and will finish the details before the race.

Barb Stever announced to the club that as of the last race we do, the Jingle Bell Run, that she and Dave were going to ask someone else to fill their shoes. She also stated that even though Jim was out of town, he had asked her to let the club know he was no longer going to be the equipment manager after the end of the year. Pete suggested a notice be put out that these positions needed to be filled as soon as we can. People will have to know what these positions entail and how to do them. Irene wanted to know why, after we had a meeting 2 years ago, that we had so many runs still on the calendar. Barb told her that some of the runs we had deleted have gotten back on the calendar somehow and she should talk to the ones doing those races.

Motion to Adjourn at 7:12 pm

West Marcus motioned to adjourn the meeting and John Johnson seconded, and the motion passed with a voice vote.